

September 2016
Dear Parents,








Welcome to Primary 5                                                                  

This term Mrs Rhodie will be helping to support the children in our class.
This term as a class our project is a book study of ‘Charlie and the Chocolate Factory’ by Roald Dahl. Linked to this the Inter-Disciplinary Learning (IDL) topic is Chocolate. The Pupils will be learning about:

· the journey of the cocoa bean from trees to the shop

· the history of chocolate

· advertising

· Roald Dahl 
In Maths we have started the term with a unit on measurement focusing on weight and volume. The pupils will continue to use the programme called ‘Big Maths’ to improve mental calculations. Every week pupils will take part in CLIC Challenges and Total Recall Challenges to improve personal scores. A copy of P5 learn it’s can be seen on the school website.
This term in reading and spelling we will be following the Active Literacy Programme combined with the Reflective Reading strategies to improve understanding of a text. We will also be using the Big Write to focus on using a range of vocabulary, connectives, openers and punctuation. (VCOP)

· P.E.: P5 have P.E. on Monday, Thursday and Friday, please ensure your child has P.E. kit on these days.

· Homework: Maths and spelling homework will be handed out on a Monday and is to be handed in on Thursday. Spelling tests will be on Friday of the same week. Please could you sign your child’s work.

· Please help your child develop their personal organisation by encouraging them to check their P.E. kits, equipment and reading books are in school every day.


I look forward to meeting you at our first parents’ evening of the year at the end of September, but please do not wait until then if you have any concerns.  

Kind Regards,

Miss Bain

